No: SNEA/CHQ/DIR(HR)/2018-21/19                   Dated 25th September, 2019.

To

Shri. P. K Purwar, 







CMD & Director (HR), BSNL Board,

New Delhi.

Sub: Request for Formal Agenda meeting with minutes to the Recognised Executives Association, SNEA --- 2nd REMINDER reg:
Ref: No: 1. SNEA/CHQ/DIR(HR)/2018-21/15        Dated 09th August, 2019.
               2. SNEA/CHQ/DIR(HR)/2018-21/16        Dated 06th September, 2019.

Respected Sir, 
SNEA, the Recognised Executive Association sought a formal agenda meeting as per Clause 10.(3) of BSNL Recognition Rules 2014 vide letter dated 09.08.2019. A reminder given on 06.09.2019, after 1 month. So far the formal agenda meeting did not granted.
The meeting sought after long time for an early date since the issues are pending for long time and requires immediate resolution as no promotion is taking place for the last one year. The Executives are eligible for promotion w.e.f. 01.07.2018. By the abnormal delay in promotion, thousands of Executives working in BSNL for the last 15 months without getting their due promotion (where there juniors in other streams already got the promotion on 29.06.2018 itself by upgradation of posts) and hundreds are retired!

A resolution passed in the CWC meeting held at Bangalore from 29th to 31st August, 2019 on the above subject is also enclosed. 

It is to remind the management that as per the clause 10.(3) of BSNL Recognition Rules 2014, formal meeting is to be given to the Recognised Association once in a quarter. 
We are not seen any sincere attempt on the part of management to notify the new promotion policy approved by the BSNL Board on 28.05.2018 and giving promotion to the eligible Executives. By delaying the formal meeting, management is giving an impression that management is no more interested in giving promotions to the Executives and waiting for an opportunity to deny the promotions for thousands of Executives once for all in the name of restructuring of BSNL and VRS. Management is supposed to discuss such policy matters with the Recognised Association but that also not happening.

It is once again requested (2nd reminder) to grant the formal agenda meeting at the earliest. Otherwise it will be presumed that management is not willing to grant the formal meeting and we can decide the future course of action. 
With regards, 

(Sebastin. K)

Copy to: 1. Shri. Sheetla Prasad Tripathi, DIR(CM), BSNL Board for information and n/a pl. 
2. Shri. A. M. Gupta, GM (SR), BSNLCO for information and n/a please. 
